St Hugh's Catholic Church

68 Derby Road, Borrowash, DE72 3HB

Parish Priest: Canon Ka Fai Lee Tel: 01332 673562 Email: st.hugh.borrowash@nrcdt.org.uk www.sthughborrowash.org.uk

First Sunday of Lent - 9 March 2014

YEAR A (Weekdays Cycle 2) – Eucharistic Prayer 2 Sanctuary Lamp burnt for the People of the Parish

MASS TIMES AND EVENTS THIS WEEK

Sunday 9 March (First Sunday of Lent)

9.30am Mass Ann Micallef RIP (IrisPanci)

Tuesday 11 March (Lenten Feria)

*** No Mass

Thursday 13 March (Lenten Feria)

9.30am Service of Word & Communion

Friday 14 March (Lenten Feria)

9.30am Mass Margaret Waterfall RIP (Mary Walsh)

7.00pm Stations of the Cross (here at St Hugh's), followed by soup & rolls in the Hall

Sunday 16 March 2014 (Second Sunday of Lent)

9.30am Mass Pat Frawley RIP (Kath & Family)

11.00am Sacrament of Baptism of Reece William Skeldon & Erin Elizabeth Rose

Skeldon

ROTAS

	<u>Readers</u>	<u>Cleaners</u>	<u>Flowers</u>
9 March	Margaret Burns	Mrs Grace & Mrs Crowe	Lent
16 March	Geoff Dennis	Mrs Gorman & Mrs Johnstone	Lent

LAST WEEK

Collections

Envelopes £229.00 Loose plate £126.00 S/O average £100 per week

Attendance 131

NEWS AND EVENTS

CaFE – Catholic Faith Exploration: A new DVD entitled 'The Joy of the Gospel', which has been inspired by Pope Francis' encyclical letter *Evangelii gaudium* and which contains six DVD sessions on the new evangelisation is available from café priced £24.95 (t: 0845 050 9428; e: info@faithcafe.org; w: www.faithcafe.org).

Mini or Small Paschal Candle (for individual or family) is available for ordering if you are interested. There is a list at the back of the church to place your order. It must be ordered by 6 April 2014.

Lenten Prayer & Reflection at home

If you are looking for a quiet few minutes of prayer each week during Lent, go to www.wesawhisglory.wordpress.com where each week a new reflection will be available for you to access. With specially composed music, nice images, scripture and reflective prayer, you can journey with Jesus to the Cross. Further details and help from Fr Paul Newman at St Alban's, Chaddesden. Email office@stalbansderby.org.uk

Ring Rosary:

On March 1st 2014 we begin another year of commitment to pray one decade of the Rosary each day for a specific intention. This year we will pray The Sorrowful Mysteries for Peace and Justice for the people of Syria.

New members would be welcome, see notice in the porch.

Please contact Paddy Hayden on 01332 870141

Developing My Prayer Life

The Diocesan Spirituality Network Group invites you to two days of experiencing different styles of prayer. The days will be at St Joseph's Centre, near Mt St Bernard's on Saturday 10th May & Saturday 7th June, 10am - 3pm. You will need to bring a packed lunch & we ask for a small donation towards the cost of the day (approximately £10).

For more information and to reserve a place, please contact Sr Bernadette, <u>bernadettepbvm1811@yahoo.com</u> or Jo Bradbury, <u>jobradbury47@gmail.com</u>

Getting to the Heart of Faith:

During Lent this year, two inspiring talks in Jesus Christ will be given by Reverend Michael Hooton, Biblical Theologian who gained a double First Class Honours at Oxford University, at St Hugh's, Borrowash on Wednesday 26 March and 9 April 2014. Both commence at 7.30pm. All are welcome.

Gift Aid:

As we come to the end of the current financial year, my I remind those who are tax payer to consider signing up to the Diocesan Gift Aid Declaration, which will enable the parish to receive extra 20% of your offertory contribution to the upkeep and maintenance of the Parish. Any sum of donations can also be gift-aided providing you are a tax-payer. May I take this opportunity to thank you most sincerely to all who give so generously to the parish! Together I believe we can build up our Parish Family – well done.

Ecumenical Lenten Courses:

There will be a Lent Course running at Borrowash Methodist Church beginning on Tuesday 11th March at 10.30 am and repeated on Thursday 13th March at 7.30 pm. The course lasts for five weeks.

As last year the course will be run by Colin Emerson and David Howarth and we will be looking at the York Course material entitled 'Build on the rock. This course is open to anyone and we will be delighted if you feel able to join us.

Lent 2014:

Details of services and events taking place during Lent and Holy week at St Alban's, The Church on Oakwood and St Hugh's and Deanery Penance Services, are now available from our churches. Please take copies away with you and for anyone who you think might be interested in what's going on in and around our Deanery.

A special online reflection for lent and the Easter period entitled: 'We saw his Glory' has been prepared for anyone who is interested in taking just a few minutes each week out of their busy schedule for quiet reflective prayer – it can be accessed very simply by using this website address: www.wesawhisglory.wordpress.com.

Faith in Families Box holders

Please would you bring your boxes for emptying these coming weeks!!!! Thank You.